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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

December 15, 2010
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The December 15, 2010 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

Terry Jones

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

Public Hearing – Zoning Ordinance Amendment- PBOI

Mr. Boland stated this was the time and place set forth for the proposed amendment to the zoning ordinance to add the PBOI district. He stated that notices of the hearing were sent to neighboring property owners and affected properties were posted with notices. A stenographer was recording the hearing. Mr. Boland introduced 21 exhibits and reviewed what would be changed in the ordinance. He stated that a Planned Business and Office District would be added and a definition established for it. The ordinance would establish boundaries for the PBOI district and would become the official zoning map. Uses permitted by right and by conditional use would be established. The ordinance would require that a master plan must be submitted within the zone on a minimum 40 acre tract. Development and architectural standards are set forth for the zone in the ordinance. Phyllis Reinhart asked about the uses in the zone. Tom Kerr asked about the County’s comments regarding the district. Mr. Weber stated most of the comments were administrative. Mr. Boland stated that the rezoning does not change the land development review process. Mae Ann Reherer asked how the rezoning would effect and existing housing development plan. Mr. Boland explained that the developer has appealed to the Common Pleas Court. What happens to the plan will depend on the outcome of the case in court. If the property is sold than the residential development will go away. Dan Krebs asked if one of the uses is a recycling center and what effect that would have on the ground water. Mr. Boland stated that a recycling center was not a permitted use. Kevin McGee asked how he could be excluded. Mr. Boland stated that to have a property excluded, the Board would have to start over. Mr. McGee also asked if improvements to Amity Park Road would be included. Mr. Yanos stated that he hoped that interior roads in the zone would be used and Amity Park Road would not be improved. Mr. Yanos stated that the Board took a proactive approach to put this zoning in place. Mr. Weller stated that the Board had also met with County officials and other municipalities to gain their cooperation. Gregory Herbst asked if current HC zoning would be changed. Reginald Scheifley stated that this zone was good for the Township and commended the Board for their action. Mr. Jones stated that he felt this was a good plan for the Township and may provide some tax relief in the future. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to enter exhibits 1 through 21 into the record and brought the hearing to a close. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to adopt Ordinance 269. Motion passed 4-0. 
Grievance discussion The 429 Teamster’s members did not stay for a discussion, however the Board discussed with the audience that they had recently filed a grievance with the Township. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS  none
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of December 1, 2010. Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Stepp, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$    47,644.55  General Fund (1)





$      6,729.16  Fire Fund (4)


$    48,482.32  Sewer Fund (8)

$          427.46 Sewer EDU Fund (9)

$    16,267.35  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$  119,550.84  Total  

Intrafund Transfer $105,000 from Sewer (8)
The Treasurer’s Report and Tax Collector’s Report for November was presented to the Board.
REPORTS
Fire Companies    Monarch and Amity Fire Companies announced that both companies would have their Santa Runs on December 18th. Mike Zomolsky was also elected Chief of Amity Fire Company. Monarch Fire Company still has nuts available for purchase. 
Planning Commission
Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the 90 day extensions for Pagoda Motorcycle Club, Blacksmith Subdivision and Villa at Morlatton Phase IV. Motion passed 4-0. 
Brutto Preliminary/Final Plan CJ Levan, engineer for the developer requested a waiver to consider the plan as a preliminary/final plan. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the waiver. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the plan conditioned upon execution of the Municipal Improvements Agreement, the Financial Security Agreement and the posting of a letter of credit. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Levan stated the developer wants to open in March or April of next year and asked the Board if they could start earth-moving. Mr. Weber stated that the policy had been that the developer could move earth, but not permit any permanent structures until all agreements and financial security was in place. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to permit the developer to begin earth moving but no structural improvements would be permitted until the Municipal Improvement Agreement and Financial Security Agreement and letter of credit is in place. Motion passed 4-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

2011 Budget  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt Resolution 10-21 setting the budget for 2011.  Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Stepp pointed out that there would be no tax increase.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland stated that there would be depositions taken on December 23rd in the Amity Township vs. Bancorp, Inc. matter.
ENGINEER’S REPORT

none
NEW BUSINESS

Resolutions 10-14 – 10-20      Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the resolutions setting the rate for property tax, earned income tax, transfer tax, per capita tax, mileage reimbursement, police pension contributions and 2011 meeting dates.  Motion passed 4-0. 

Advertisement of Meeting Dates    Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp  to advertise the dates for meetings in 2011.  Motion passed 4-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.   Mr. Lyon reported that the matter with PA American Water regarding reimbursement for lost revenues has been resolved. They will not seek lost revenues and will rework their agreement with the Township. The intersection of 562 and Meeting House Rd has been determined to be in Exeter Township and the County EMA will dispatch accordingly. The Manager discussed the RATS restructuring. He recommended selecting Option 4 which would represent 67,000 residents. He stated that the representative to RATS should be from that zone and members of the zone should have input to the slate of candidates for appointment. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones that the Supervisors recommend supporting Option 4 with the consideration that they have input into the recommendation of candidates. Motion passed 4-0.  PennDOT is planning upgrading some signal permit plans in the Township for ADA compliance. It was the consensus of the Board to have the engineer review and comment on the changes. Mr. Lyon reported that the Act 537 plan has been approved. He will have more information on the plant expansion and rehabilitation at the January 3rd meeting. The Manager reported that the Township had partnered with the Historic Trust on a small grant application for stone for the parking lot at Morlatton Village. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve. Motion passed. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to send Steve Loomis to a BCO class in March for $65. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Lyon reported that PennDOT had done a traffic study of the Weavertown/Limekiln intersection. They will be making the intersection a four-way stop. The Geiger Road Culvert is now open. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve pay application #2 from Milford Builders in the amount of $26,517.79, which is essentially the balance of the contract less $1000 to be held for insurance of vegetative growth. Motion passed 4-0.  Mr. Lyon reported that he had negotiated the change order for rock removal to $800 instead of $1320. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the change order amount. Motion passed 3-1. Mr. Yanos opposed. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the payment of Kraft Engineering’s invoice of $1490. Motion passed 4-0. 

Chief of Police  The Chief reported the cost of the new radios may be less than anticipated.  

SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Jones expressed his appreciation to the staff. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None

ADJOURNMENT& EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mr. Weller and seconded by Mr. Jones and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 9:03PM for possible litigation issues. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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